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To that Undiscovered
Country

Larry Bennett

Well done, good and faithful 

servant

Editor Notice

The Desert Dust is published

monthly except July and August

by El Korah Shriners at 1118

West Idaho Street, Boise, Idaho

83702.

All articles, events, unit

activities, announcements, and

pictures must be in the hands of

the Editor by the 20th of the

month preceding the publication

month in order to get them in

the Dust.

Please submit all ads, articles,

pictures, and announcements

for publication in the Dust to

elkorahdesertdust@gmail.com

or drop them in the Desert Dust

mailbox at El Korah.

October 2018 Stated Meeting
The next Stated Meeting of El Korah Shriners will be on Wednesday, October 10, 2018. Social

hour starts at 6:00 pm, dinner will be at 6:30, and the meeting will start at 7:30 pm. This meeting

is Past Potentates Night!

EL KORAH SHRINE

2018 OFFICERS

Elected Officers

Potentate…………………...Dave Thomas

Chief Rabban………….….Garland Risner

Assistant Rabban……….....Rick Holloway

High Priest & Prophet..…….….Will Votaw

Oriental Guide………..….....…Dale Rutter

Treasurer…….………..………..Gary Betts

Recorder…….…..….....….…...…Art Kilton

Appointed Divan

Director…………..…...….…Jesse Laduke

Assistant Director…....….......Noah Serna

Chaplain …………….……..…...John Field

1st Ceremonial Master….....….Blake Titus

2nd Ceremonial Master....Raymond Schild

Marshal…..….........................Justin Boyer

Captain of the Guard….….Jimmy Hansen

Outer Guards……….…......Sean Newbry,

Chris Burgess, Gary Anton,

Jason Cheke, Wayne Foster

Aides

Chief Aide…….….…….………Ric Bobier

Desert Dust

Editor...……………..….Rick Holloway

elkorahdesertdust@gmail.com

Phone Numbers

Recorder…………...……….208-343-0571

Oasis………………………..208-343-1341

Office fax…………..….…....208-336-1527

Events: Circus/Football……208-333-8350

Hospital Board Members

Salt Lake City………..Ray Westmoreland

Portland………………………Dave Triplett

Portland…………..…….…..Rick Holloway

Portland……………...…Mike Mastropaolo

Advertise in the 

Desert Dust!
Reach over 700 Nobles,

Ladies, and friends who

receive the printed version of

the Desert Dust, plus

hundreds more who download

the web version!

W x H      Price per month

2” x 3”       $20

2” x 5½”    $30

3¾” x 4¾” $40 (1/4 page)

7” x 4¾”    $60 (1/2 page)

7” x 9”       $80 (full page)

Your ad may be adjusted to fit

in available space, but it will

be at least as large as the

sizes listed above.

2019 Dues

Dues notices have been sent

out for your 2019 Dues for El

Korah. Please help your

Shrine stay strong! You can

call the Recorder’s office at

208-343-0571 for assistance.

Thank you!
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Potentate’s Page    By Illustrious Sir Dave Thomas
September was business as usual, pretty smooth transition from 3 months of darkness, many
thanks to Kim and Art for keeping us afloat all summer.

First Lady Pam and I logged some serious miles last month, the 8th I was at the A.F.A.D. Parade,
grabbed Lady Pam and headed to Portland SHC for their first Walk and Roll for Love. Nobles, this is
an event you all need to experience, it is the one time you can be with our children, young and old,
without having to deal with the HIPAA privacy act.

Fast forward to the 15th, loaded up the Shrine van Friday and off to Salt Lake’s Walk and Roll, this was their 4th Annual 
walk, over 180 patients, past and present participated, along with another 400 walkers, what a day! Back to Boise in time to 
make the Black Light Patrols picnic on Sunday. 

Stated meeting the 12th actually went pretty well, dinner was great, meeting was long but to be expected after summer’s 
hiatus. 

The next weekend was equally busy, Lady Pam’s first lady’s project, Carats for Caring, will be providing funds for two teen 
amputees to attend Camp Un-limb-ited. As for myself, Lewiston for Grand Lodge, always great to see Brothers from across 
the state.

Now what’s coming up:
October 4th , Thursday, 11AM-1PM – Octoberfest Lunch at El Korah, Open to all Masonic bodies and friends, brats and 
sauerkraut, fried potatoes German chocolate cake. Cost is $10.
October 10th , Stated meeting, this is Past Potentates show, always entertaining, Social at 6, dinner at 6:30, meeting at 7:30. 
Video-conferencing’s key to success is to disable Wi-Fi on your phone during the meeting.
October 12th - Iras Temple Guards Bunko Party, lots of fun, prizes and a dessert auction, Tickets available from any Guard, 
$20, dinner included.
October 14th – Snake River SC Annual Auction, Boulevard Grange, Ontario, OR. Action starts at 1PM, proceeds go towards 
Caravan, pot luck after we’re done.
October 20th – Food Caravan to Portland SHC, leave Ontario from the Harbor Freight parking lot at 7 AM sharp, Wagon 
master Jay Garrett will hopefully remember how to get us there. Banquet in Wilsonville that evening, dress is casual. 
Lodging available at the La Quinta, call for reservations ask for the Shrine rate  
October 27th – Finally Sportsman’s Classic Raffle and Auction, all new format, come see what the team has put together!
Nobles, Dazzle is languishing away in the Circus Office and his chariot is gathering dust in my machine shed, someone please 
step up and rescue him.  
See you all at the Temple!

Yours in the Faith,   David E. Thomas, Potentate 2018 and Lady Pam

Imperial Sesssion 2019!!

El Korah has a block of rooms reserved at the Hilton
Garden Inn for the Imperial Session in Nashville, TN,
June 30 – July 4th in 2019. We have a few rooms
left and still have time to get more. Imperial Sir Jim
Cain and his lady Patsy have promised to roll out the
red carpet for El Korah. We’ll have a hospitality
room and plenty of fun activities for this once in a
lifetime opportunity in a great city. Stay over for the
4th of July for one of the best fireworks displays in
the United States. If you are interested in joining
the party in music city, please contact Garland 208-
866-9411 or Sue Risner 208-860-2291.
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Visit one of the Common Cents stores soon - six
locations in Pocatello, three in Idaho Falls, plus
Logan, UT and Brigham City, UT!

Significant Contributor to the 

El Korah Patient Travel Fund

www.commoncentsstores.com/storelocator

Sportsmans Classic Raffle and 

Auction

With a 1 in 16 chance to win, this year’s event will be better than

ever!!!! There are still a few corporate tables available as well as

preferred and general admission seats remaining. This year

Nobles, sponsors and attendees will enjoy a professionally

catered tri-tip dinner with all of the trimmings, the best odds to win

ever, and lots of fun. The 2018 Classic will also have many

outstanding auction items available to take home.

If you have not purchased your ticket or know of anyone who

wants to help and support the Shrine, please get involved and lets

sell this event out and make it a huge success. Please reach out

to those individuals who have purchased tickets in the past and

remind them about this year’s event. It’s easier than ever to buy

tickets at www.elkorahsportsmans.com

For information on corporate tables and the event please call

Garland Risner at 208-866-9411 or Dave Zanecki at 208-860-

9245.

Sand Duners at the Air Force Appreciation Day Parade on September 8!

Duners Doings  by Jose Costa
This year we have had many successful and well attended parades but most of all we have had fun and lots of fellowship on
them. As parade season slows down, we find ourselves preparing for the Screening Clinic. This is an “all hands on deck”
event. Justin Petersen has taken the task to lead this amazing team for another year of what we always look forward to
helping our kids. This year, the Clinic will be held at Mountain View High School, so come and look for our buggies. We
request the help of anyone that is available Saturday October 6 to come down and show your support we welcome all the
help we can get and of course your presence to represent the Shrine. Come on down and join US.

Twin Falls has a clinic as well so if you are in that area, please join them to support our clinic. This year the venue has grown
and our hopes for helping children in need as well. We have had our ups and downs but with God in front we will do
amazingly well this year. We have put our faith in a amazing team of brothers and we are sure this year will surprise us all.
Thank you for your continuous support. Above are some pictures from our last parade.
Thank you all again and see you on our Screening Clinic.

Boise State Football Season is Here!

Tailgate parties will be held at El Korah each day BSU
plays a football game this fall! Watch your email for
announcements of future parties!
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Some History of El Korah Temple
By Mitch Davis

The original building at twelfth and Idaho was a stone livery stable designed by J. E. Tourtellotte and Co for George V. Leighton. In the
Idaho Statesman dated January 5, 1908, we read “It is claimed by the people informed in such matters that Boise has the largest and best
equipped building for livery stable purposes in the Pacific Northwest, in the stone building constructed by George V. Leighton at the
corner of Idaho and Twelfth streets. It has a high basement story partially above ground, nine foot ceilings, cement floors , and has stalls
for 100 head of horses in the basement, divided into single, double and box stalls.

The main floor contains a carriage room 50 by 122 feet clear and open without a post. On the side of this room is the office, baggage
room, waiting room, harness room, harness shop, etc. On the floor above, which is serviced by an elevator, there is a large paint shop for
carriages, also grain bins, and hay loft. The building cost $16,000.” From a photograph taken by Harvey Studio of Boise in 1911 from the
roof garden of the Owyhee Hotel, (which was published in “Imperial Boise” a brochure distributed by the Illustrated Idaho Company of
Boise, Idaho), we can see the Leighton Livery Stable had a gambrel roof with parapet gables. It was five bays wide with a central Idaho
Street entrance. On the east side running the full length of the building we can see a wooden lean to, possibly for the accommodation of
animals or hay or straw. On the night of October 1, 1913, the stables with approximately 55 head of horses, 100 horse drawn vehicles,
burned leaving only stone walls and gable Ends standing. A photograph of the fire shows shouldered depressed arches on Idaho and
Twelfth Streets; these are the main ground story entrances to the stable. According to the cover story in the Idaho Statesman on
October , 1913, there is an alley entrance for the basement, a steep ramp made of concrete. Within a week of the fire all the debris had
been cleared away and the front wall torn down. The building inspector gave his permission to use the side wall, which were not injured
by the fire, in subsequent construction. On June 26, 1914 a building permit was issued to El Korah Temple to construct a $12,000
building in the site of the livery . The original basement was reused by the Shrine, and the two stone walls as well. The contract for
construction was awarded to Carl Prouty and the architect was Charles W. Wayland, both prominent members of the Shrine. In 1928, a
second Idaho Street entrance was added (as part of a new 4 bay wing). The new doorway was an exact replica of the original mosque.

The El Korah Shrine Mosque, whose jurisdiction covers the whole of Idaho north of Salmon City and Riggins, was only a 17 year old body
when the Mosque was built, but for Masons it was the most elect social center in the state. It’s Potentate Ball and ceremonials were
gatherings to behold. The Shriners wore full-dress suits, tails and all. They came in fancy carriages, stepped out under a fancy sidewalk
marquis with a doorman to assist the ladies in alighting. Huge potted palms adorned the entryway, upon with a velvety carpet was spread
to keep the ladies’ flowing skirts from touching the sidewalk.

IRAS TEMPLE NO. 40, 
DAUGHTERS OF THE NILE

By SALLY SABINO
Princess Badoura

As our evenings become a little cooler and the leaves begin to turn we are
blessed to enjoy another beautiful Idaho Fall!

Queen Jackie welcomed the Ladies of the Iras Temple No. 40 back from a
“Busy Bee” summer at the luncheon before the September Stated Session.
Reports of the summer events were given along with news of exciting things
to be happening this fall.

The Walk for Love in Portland and Salt Lake City held in September were very successful and fun. Our Queen Jackie represented us at
both events. This was the first year for Portland and the 4th year for Salt Lake.

September 25th – 27th found Queen Jackie, her officers, Jr. Past Queen Jenny and Past Queen Delta on the road visiting the Clubs in
southeast Idaho. This was my first road trip and was truly a beautiful learning experience. Iras Temple No. 40 is very blessed to have Nile
Ladies throughout Idaho and parts of Oregon so dedicated and caring for the children. They continually give of their time, talents, and
donations to the children. Their belief is steadfast in our mission and they are always looking for new members and ways to help in their
communities. Together, we are all making a difference in the lives of many Children.

I look forward to seeing all of you at our fall events. It wouldn’t be the same without you and your guests.

October 12, 2018 – Bunko with the Iras Temple Guards 6pm – El Korah Shrine - $20 – tickets available from the Guards
October 29, 2018 - Supreme Queen Visit and Banquet. Ceremonial – 1:30pm – Masonic Temple – Banquet – 6pm at Ruth’s Chris Steak
House – your choice of Filet or Salmon – tickets $35
November 10, 2018 – Fall Fashion Show and Fun Event. Social starts at 11:30am in El Korah ballroom. Luncheon tickets - $25. Contact
P.Q. Delta Holloway for tickets. We will have entertainment and delicious food. There will be cookie jars filled with surprises as silent
auction items. A live auction of a 7.5 ft prelit Christmas tree fully decorated. The tree will be delivered and set up. Fun raffle items!
There will also be an Ugly Sweater Contest & Parade. Wear your ugly Christmas sweater; you might be a winner! Or come in your
Christmas attire. A special table of 8 on stage will go to the highest bidder. You will have your own waiter, wine or champagne, and
special table favors. All bids need to be emailed or sent to Pr. Rebecca Price. It is going to be a fun event to raise money for our children
and bring in the Holiday Season. FYI – Queen Jackie Loves Christmas. There also may be a visit from Old St. Nick himself!

Queen Jackie and several Nile members will be in both the Veterans Parade and the Holiday Parade in November. We feel honored to be
in the Veterans Parade and look forward to bringing in fun and cheer in the Holiday Parade. These are great areas in promoting the good
works of the Shrine Hospitals. Wishing You a Beautiful Fall, Sally Cathline, Princess Badoura
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Portland Shrine Hospital Report
Rick Holloway, Board of Governors

The Portland Shriners Hospital held their first annual Walk/Roll for Love on
Sunday, September 9 in Portland. We had approximately 300 people
registered for the Walk and about 260 actually walked. Below is a picture of
Drs. Kong, Aiona, and Freese holding the banner as the walk started. The
weather cooperated perfectly and we expect to double the number of
participants next year.

Salt Lake Shrine Hospital Report
Ray Westmoreland, Board of Governors

This report is for September and October. We have hired Marie Prothero as
Director of Patient Care Services and Nathan Clark as Director of
Development. Marie replaces Gail, who retired to move to St George. MJ
Miller was stolen from us by Imperial. She is now a regional director and has
moved to Las Vegas. Nathan is replacing her.

We again have been reminded of the only way to describe how we provide services. All Care and Services are
provided regardless of ability to pay.” DO NOT say “free,” no cost, no charge, or “without financial obligation.”

We are working on our Strategic Plan for the next 5 years. Things we know now are that 80% of our patients are
within 186 miles of the Hospital, come from 32 states and 11 countries. Unmet needs include treatment for
ADHD, Behavioral issues, anxiety and depression and autism. Autism affects 1 in 50 in Utah. One of our
strengths is we have the “heart” to cover leftover services. Our reputation continues to grow as we are now a “
Most Trusted Brand”. We have 150,000 donors. In 2014, donations were $5 million. By 2017, donations hit $40
million. Daughters of the Nile have given SLC $88,000 and $64 million over the years to all our Hospitals

A big reason for our increase in fund raising is our Patient Ambassador Program. Our patients who wish to may
apply to be one. Alec, the star of our nationals Ads is one. All the kids who participate in the Walk for Love are
approved through this process. Mikhala from Meridian just attended Carats for Caring and spent the evening
getting “grandmothered” by a covey of Shrine Ladies. Patient Ambassadors can be available for Screening Clinics,
Stated meetings or other events. Our Walk for Love events are the perfect time to connect with our patients.
Thank you to the Shriners, affiliates, and individuals who donation to our wonderful Hospitals.

The Portland Hospital continues to increase its Net Patient Revenue
through increased surgeries, visits, and procedures. The Board of
Governors was able to show their appreciation to the wonderful staff at
the Hospital by cooking and serving a barbecue lunch to all staff. Emeritus
member Ralph Jubb returned to make his famous burgers, and it provided
the Board members to personally thank the staff for the wonderful work
they do!

Our New Caterer/Chef is up and running at El Korah!

Clubs and Units are encouraged to hold their meetings at El
Korah and give Ronda a chance to provide a terrific meal at a
reasonable price.
If you are interested in having Ronda cook for your function, or
to cater an event you may be involved in outside El Korah,
please contact her at the email address listed. She will be
happy to discuss options and prices with you.
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El Korah

American Legion

Post 100

Dear Veteran, August 2018

The Post has been on vacation this summer, and is about to
resume our post activities. Accordingly, we will have a October
meeting on the 19th (always the 3rd Friday of the month). As
usual, we will have a lunch at 11:30 a.m. in the El Korah’s Oasis
followed by a meeting at noon. Our meeting location is 1118
West Idaho Street downtown Boise.

Last year was a good membership year, finishing well above
100%. We have recently begun a new membership year and
the challenge for another 100% year is ahead of us. It is
achievable with everyone’s help. So when you meet someone
new, ask them if they are a veteran, then when did they serve?
If they qualify for membership, ask them to join our American
Legion Post. It is that easy, and with this approach, we can
again be a 100% Post in 2019.

I hope to see many of you again after our summer recess at our
September meeting. Until then continue to have a fun and
safe summer.

Portland Food Caravan
By Bob Walliker

The upcoming Food Caravan on
October 20 will feature a
Bavarian feast at Al Kader Temple
along with a commemorative
mug to be filled with our own Al
Keggers Maidenbrew
Oktoberfest Home brew.

Here we see the process when
we did the keg the first week of
September. We hope to see you
in Portland on October 20!!

Honored Ladies 
Luncheon

Illustrious Sir David Thomas would
like to invite our Honored Ladies to a
Luncheon at El Korah Temple.

Tuesday, November 6
12:00 noon

Transportation provided if 
needed

Please RSVP to the Recorder’s office 
at 208-343-0571

More details to follow! 
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Greeters Greetings
By Bill Sawyer, President

The Greeters held their monthly meeting at El Korah on Friday,
September 7. After a wonderful Turkey dinner by Ronda, we
heard the story of Charles Fain, a man wrongly convicted of
rape and murder who spent 17 1/2 years on death row, right
here in Idaho, before being exonerated by DNA evidence
uncovered by The Idaho Innocence Project under the
leadership of Ada County Commissioner and attorney Rick
Visser. Both men relater their roles in an almost unbelievable
story of a mistake that was righted only 4 days before Mr.
Fain’s scheduled execution. We have all seen this type of story
on T.V. but somehow it was much more poignant hearing it
from the men who lived it.

Our October program will be Mr. Dave Wali, president of
Gardner Construction, who will bring us up to date on what’s
happening on the construction front in downtown Boise.

Getting Ready for the Twin Falls Screening Clinic, Hagerman Parade
By Bob Cannon, Ambassador Emeritus

How do you say Thank You to all the wonderful people who put this on? We had Gary Anton, Rick Rowe, Vic Graybeal, Mark
Graybeal, Bob Cannon, and Walt Hamby working with all of the KIDS and the little car and motorcycle. It did keep Walt busy.

We gave out a lot of information on the Hospital and what we do so well. We asked all of the people to check the kids in their
area and tell them to come to the clinic. We had a great time and had a lot of fun and laughs. THANK YOU!!

The Parade in Hagerman will also be on October 6. Line up is from 9:00 am to 9:30 am and the parade starts at 11 am. If you
would like to take the red van and fez, please call Rick Rowe at 208-734-6540. The white van will be at the screening clinic.
We need some Shriners in Hagerman. We have a Blue Lodge and some Shriners living in that area.

On October 8, please join us at the Twin Falls Shrine Club meeting at Idaho Joe’s. The meeting will be at 6:00 pm. Come on
down and get caught up on all the upcoming events!

If you enjoy history, you may enjoy:

A Musician in the Great War

Diary of a WW1 Soldier
By

Adolph Kuellmer and 

Joanne Kuellmer Franklin

This book features Joanne’s grandfather’s diary

kept while he was serving in France during WW1

including time in the trenches, Adolph’s photos

before, during and after the war, a roster of his

regiment, and an introduction written by Joanne.

Copies available on Amazon (by title), or from

Joanne. Email Joanne for more information at

joannekf@gmail.com

mailto:joannekf@gmail.com
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Sixty-Fourth Annual Eastern Oregon Food Caravan
By Jay Garrett

This year’s annual event leaves Ontario, Oregon from the Walmart parking lot on October 20 at 7:00 am. Each of the last two
years saw more than $300,000 per year donated to the Portland Shrine Hospital, which represents more than 60% of the
annual foodservice operating budget. Patient meals are served in a room service style, allowing the patient to order what
they want. The cafeteria serves between 250 and 300 meals per day Monday through Friday. The frozen meat donations
through the Caravan comprise 85% of the protein needs of the hospital each year.

The first stop of the Caravan is Baker City, and in each town along I-84 we stop and tour through town to advertise the Shrine.
Lunch is served in Hermiston with the arrival of the Al Kader Temple at 4:15 pm PST. It is always fun to meet and mix with the
Shriners of Al Kader and Hillah Shrine Temples.

There are 30 rooms reserved at the La Quinta Inn in Wilsonville, which is easy walking distance to Al Kader Temple. To make
a reservation, make sure to request the Shrine rate. Their number is 503-682-3184.

Dinner is served at 6:30 pm at Al Kader and costs $25. Reservations are required and must be made at the Shrine center on
or before Tuesday, October 15. You can use your credit card to make reservations by calling 503-682-4420. Presentations
will be made at that time.

A visit to the Portland Shrine Hospital will take place on Sunday, October 21 beginning at 9 am. The tour will be over in time
to leave Portland by noon and head home. For more information about the Caravan, contact Wagonmaster Jay Garrett at
208-707-4397 (cell) or 208-452-4654 (home).

From the Recorder’s Desk
Our Fall activities are starting up. The Clubs and Units
are getting back together. Let us urge you to utilize
our Caterer, Ronda DeGiorgio for your monthly
meetings. Best way to contact her is email.
Gilderoyr@aol.com The telephone is 208-794-4733.
Over time we’d like to see more of our members using
the Temple for their varied interests. The more folks
use the caterer, the more we can offer in terms of
meals. If you have a group and would like to meet ,
Ronda would be pleased to provide a meal. Give it a
try. Send an email.

Perhaps you’ve noticed, the painted walls are receiving
a fresh coat of paint. Noble Jimmy Hansen has been
doing a terrific job of brightening up the Temple. Good
job Jimmy. Much appreciated.

The 2019 dues requests have been sent to Nobles by
Imperial. It is a great help to the Temple when we
receive dues payments promptly. Thanks to those
Nobles who have already responded.

Octoberfest Lunch at El Korah!
October 4, 2018 from 11 am to 1 pm

This is open to all Masonic bodies and friends.
Brats, sauerkraut, fried potatoes, and German
Chocolate cake! All for $10 USD (No Deutsche
Marks or Euros this time)
Please contact OG Dale Rutter to RSVP at 208-
350-8068 or rutterdr0321@gmail.com by Oct 1

mailto:rutterdr0321@gmail.com


As fall approaches Nomad Club members begin to
prepare their RVs for the upcoming winter months.
As we recap the 2018 camping season we have fond
memories of our many camp outings. This summer
the Nomads traveled to the Ambassador RV Resort of
Caldwell, Hagerman RV Park in Hagerman, Nat-Soo-
Pah swim and camping park near Twin Falls,
Mountain View RV Park in Baker City, and the Challis
Hot Springs of Challis.

The next Nomads activity will be our annual meeting
on Thursday, October 25th in the Tiger Room. New
officers will be elected and we will begin planning our
2019 outings. Social time begins at 6:00pm followed
by a potluck dinner at 6:30pm. The club will furnish
chicken for the meal.

Nomads RV Club welcomes all Shiners who enjoy the
outdoors to join us for fun and fellowship. You don't
have to own an RV to participate as many of our
outing locations offer cabins or have BnB rooms
available. Those that have “retired” from pulling or
driving their RV can join us for summer fun.

Contact a Nomad officer for more information:
Trailboss Mitch Davis -(208) 859-7655, Assistant
Trailboss Jay Garrett (208) 707-4397, or Scout Warren
Hill – (208) 994-6596.

Photo shows Gary Adams supervising the men
cooking breakfast at Challis Hot Springs outing.
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Provost Guard Update
By John Kinney, Secretary

The Provost Guard is back in session after an on and off
summer. The Guard had a successful wine tasting in
May, and a summer lay off from meetings. The Provost
Guard wishes to thank all our participants in the wine
tasting event!

During the summer, the Provost Guard participated at
the Western Idaho Fair selling seating for the annual
Sportsman raffle. The raffle had some changes this year
and the Provost Guard is looking forward to assisting
with the raffle.

The Guard held our first fall meeting and picnic at Mark
Isserman’s home. Our picnic was originally scheduled for
August but with the summer fires and the smoke in the
valley we postponed it until our September regular
meeting. At the picnic we were surprised with a visit
from Jim and Jeanne Doering. They were traveling in the
area and stopped in for a visit. Mark cooked chicken and
ham in his smoker, and the rest of the Guard filled in
with other potluck dishes. Food at the picnic was great
and the fellowship was outstanding.

The Provost Guard is looking forward to the fall Shrine
activities.

Nomads News
Warren Hill, Scout

Snake River Shrine Club Annual Auction
October 14, 2018 starting at 1 pm

Make your way to Ontario on Sunday, October 14 for the 
Annual Snake River Shrine Club Auction!  

Boulevard Grange, 3890 Highway 201, Ontario, OR

For more information, please contact Ill. Sir Dave Thomas at
208-405-9560 or davidthomas46@msn.com or Jay Garrett at
208-452-4654 (home) or 208-707-4397 (cell).

mailto:rutterdr0321@gmail.com
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Commercial and Residential Cleaning Services
Commercial and Residential Carpet Cleaning

Owner: Glen and Darla Butz
208-724-7619


